

Moseley Forum

Minutes for Tuesday 30 November 2021

Moseley Exchange & via Zoom: 7.30 to 9.00pm

Committee members in attendance: Becky Greenhill, Radley Russell, Jill Adams, Tom Russell, Huw Davies, Izzy Knowles, Steve Halliday, Gig Payne, David Isgrove

Non-committee members: Shahed Yousaf, Shanta Vira, Jack Wilson, Lawrence Moulin, Denis Murphy, Carole McKeown, Graham Littlewood, Nicola Salt, Fiona Adams, Cllr Kerry Jenkins

	Item	Action
1	Welcome & Introductions Apologies: Jane Harvey, Richard Kimberlee	
2	Matters Arising Meeting minutes from September meeting to be reviewed at the next meeting.	
3	LTN Update Consultation over 5,000 responses. Officers are still reviewing the responses, information is anticipated to be presented to the working group next week. A report will summarise the findings. Decisions will come out of the feedback. Next stage is detailed design.	
4	Cycle routes Query has Section 106 funding, has this be spent? DI to ask the question. There are meetings with BCC to discuss public realm and cycle route interface with the centre of Moseley. Nothing is cast in stone, this is at the formative stage of discussions with groups and businesses. there will be some linking in with the cycle routes. Plans will be rolled out as part of a public engagement exercise in the next couple of weeks. This is a concept at the moment – the next phase is detail design. Questions raised: Why do Chantry Road and Park Hill have different treatments? What is being done at the junction of Chantry Road / Alcester Road? What is being done to stop speeding on Salisbury Road, signage alone is not sufficient? Why are we reducing the speed limit on Salisbury Road, it's a B road? Will e-bikes and e-scooter be extended into Moseley? Will there be secure cycle storage?	DI

	<p>What is being done to police usage of cyclists/scooters on pavements – this should not be allowed. Have pedestrian crossings been considered? These can slow traffic. What about muggings and crime – will people feel safe cycling and walking? There are also issues in other parts of the ward, for eg: the Green Road area where residents have noted (increased) danger to residents, cyclists and pedestrians as a result of the road closures caused by building work.</p> <p>Comments should be submitted by Sunday 5 December</p>	
5	<p>Station update The Invitation to Tender has gone out for construction contract. The land has now been secured for the station in Moseley. Aiming for completion by December 2023. Liam Brooker has offered to present at a future Moseley Forum and consult on finer details, although this may be limited by budget. Name of the station will be subject to a vote.</p>	
6	<p>Reports from other groups</p> <p>6.1 Moseley in Lights / Moseley in Bloom MF has proposed a donation of £500 to the Business/ Community Sponsorship scheme which funds Christmas lights in the winter and hanging baskets in the summer. 50% goes to Moseley in Lights and</p> <p>6.2 50% to Moseley in Bloom. Proposed by Jill Adams and seconded by Tom Russell, unanimously agreed by all present.</p> <p>Moseley Lights The tree/lights are up - funded by the Farmers Market. New lamp post lights going up this week. 5pm-6pm tree light switch on with Moseley Misfits/carols.</p>	
7	<p>AOB</p> <p>7.1 5G mast No update – DI to follow up.</p> <p>7.2 Anti-social behaviour PSPO Some progress on PSPO for Kings Heath and Moseley.</p> <p>7.3 Farmers Market 9-3pm last Saturday before Christmas. Also judging for the Best in Year around 9am.</p>	DI
8	<p>Date of next meeting – TBC</p>	